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NAVIGATION BULLETIN NO. 24-43 
   
 

GULF INTRACOASTAL WATERWAY 
MORGAN CITY-PORT ALLEN ALTERNATE ROUTE 

BAYOU SORREL LOCK (UPDATE) 
 
 
Reference Navigation Bulletin No. 24-41, dated 8 March 2024, 
stating that due to major marine construction activities on the 
southwest guidewall and dolphin, Bayou Sorrel Lock will continue to 
be closed to navigation from 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Mondays 
through Fridays, through 30 October 2024. 
 
MARINERS ARE ADVISED THAT BEGINNING ON SATURDAY, 16 MARCH 2024, THE 
U.S. GOVERNMENT CONTRACTOR WILL WORK ON SATURDAYS, AS NEEDED, FOR 
THE SOUTHWEST GUIDEWALL CONSTRUCTION.  BAYOU SORREL LOCK WILL BE 
CLOSED TO NAVIGATION FROM 7:00 A.M. TO 4:00 P.M., MONDAYS THROUGH 
SATURDAYS, THROUGH 30 OCTOBER 2024.  
 
During these closure times, opportunities to allow passage of 
vessels may occur and will be utilized. 
 
Mariners are urged to be cautious and shall enter along the north 
side of the lock and avoid making contact with the southwest side 
construction activities.  All northbound mariners with vessels 
greater than 35 feet wide are highly encouraged to use an assist 
boat faced-up on the bow of the lead barge acting as a bow thruster 
when entering the lock from the south. 
 
All southbound mariners shall use extreme caution and maintain a 
slow bell when exiting the lock until clear of the construction 
zone. 
 
Passage for vessels will be allowed during all other times and 
queues will be managed by lock personnel to achieve the most 
efficient possible reduction of queues. 
 
This navigation bulletin may be updated for future lock closures 
and construction schedules. 



For up-to-date information, please call the Lockmaster, Nicholas 
Bryant, at (225) 659-2581.  The points of contact with the New 
Orleans District are Tim Connell at (504) 862-2360 and Anh Nguyen 
at (504) 862-2153. 
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